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23rd February 2004

Dear Ms Hunt 

REVISED SUPPLEMENTARY PLANNING GUIDANCE ON HOUSING LAND MONITORING 

Thank you for giving the HBF opportunity to comment on the above document (your ref: PP1.11/21).

Before I set out the HBF’s comments I would be grateful if you could update your Council’s database of people to contact on planning policy and housing matters, in order to ensure that any correspondence to the HBF is sent direct to myself at my home address: Mr P Cronk, House Builders Federation, White Gables, 34 Church Road, Brightlingsea, Colchester CO7 0JF and note my phone number: 07802 857099. I can be contacted by e-mail at paul.cronk@hbf.co.uk. 

Specific Comments Concerning the Document’s Content:

Further to the content of the draft SPG the HBF wishes to make the following brief comments:

Paragraph 4.2: Delete the words ‘next year’ near the start of the second sentence as the review referred to April 2004 (which is now this year). 

Paragraph 4.10: The revised figures in the Table show that in respect of the period 2003 –2006 now assume an over-provision of 331 dwellings. However, this figure remains dependent upon particular assumptions concerning likely housing delivery rates. Given the shortage of time remaining between now and 2006 it must be questionable whether such housing numbers will be physically constructed and completed by then.

Lead-in times can be very difficult to accurately predict given that a whole range of factors can influence them. These include; the state of the housing market generally; specific site characteristics and requirements; work progression on other sites elsewhere; protracted negotiations prior to the granting of planning consents e.t.c. Unfortunately, there are a whole variety of reasons why in many instances lead-up times can often take significantly longer than originally expected.

In terms of the Emerging Structure Plan Period (1996-2016) the Council is only estimating an overprovision of 37 dwellings for the three-year period ending in 2006. This figure, even if entirely accurate (and that is a big ‘if’), would only represent a tiny amount of over-provision that would be of no significance or harm. It is widely understood that in order to actually deliver the actual housing requirement on time, a small element of over-supply is virtually certain given that it would be virtually impossible to deliver the exact amount specified in a Structure Plan. Windfall contributions by their very nature are virtually impossible to predict with any accuracy.   

Paragraphs 4.16: In relation to dwelling commitments, sites with planning permission that are expected to deliver housing completions over the period 2003 – 2006 are included. However, it is not clear on what basis the expectation for these sites to come forward is actually based. Those sites where development activity is already underway may not be developed by 2006 if they are of a large size, or if a small-scale builder is building them. Certainly, not all sites with outstanding planning permissions will come forward and be completed within the very short remaining lifetime of the Plan.

Paragraph 8.2: The actual ability of the Council to Plan, Monitor and Manage via the suggested form of SPG that it has chosen, is strongly queried. The stated intention to deal with any amendments to the order or timing of the release of sites via the yearly revision of this SPG seems unnecessary, and will cause considerable delay.  The Council should seek to quickly get a revised and up to date plan in place. Particularly given the Planning Minister’s July 2003 statement reminding L.A.’s of the need for them to have Local Plans in place which identify at least 10 years housing land supply.

Conclusions 

In summary, and in the context of the comments already set out above and at the time of its earlier submission, the HBF queries how effective the SPG can now be in actually ensuring that sufficient dwellings can be delivered within the District given that the Plan period will quite shortly be ending, and the realistic lead-in times for developments given the need to first establish whether the Secretary of State will be raising any objections to the proposals.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

Regional Planner (East Midlands)

House Builders Federation
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